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M O T I O N 

  
  

Planning Committee:  June 14, 2016 
 

 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR D. CONLEY……….…………….……..……. 
 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR……….…………….……..…….…..……. 
 
Re: First Road West south of Mud Street and the West Mountain Green 

Secondary Plan 

WHEREAS, at the time of adoption of the West Mountain Green Secondary Plan 
(1989), the closure of First Road West south of Mud Street was anticipated and a 
policy was put in place recognizing the need for traffic analysis prior to any 
closure; 
 
WHEREAS, to date, no studies have taken place indicating the need to close the 
road and there are no plans in place to close First Road West; and  
 
WHEREAS, a Municipal Class Environmental Assessment would be required to 
justify a closure and no closure would take place without Council approval; 
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED: 
 
(a) That First Road West south of Mud Street remain open;  
 
(b) That as part of the next Five-year Review and update of the Urban 

Hamilton Official Plan, staff be directed to remove the policy reference to 
the closure of First Road West south of Mud Street in the West Mountain 
Heritage Green Secondary Plan (UHOP Volume 2, Policy B.2.6.7.2). 
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